Pastoral Council Minutes – Oct. 6, 2011
Present – Mary Padgett, John Schmitz, Karen Littleford, Lynette Drake, Lexe Volk, Cindy Livingston, Jim Rupp, Charmaine Owens, Fr. John
Unable to attend: Jim Grant, Clare McCulla, Eva  Higgins, Ralph Mc Causland

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Opening prayer was lead by Charmaine Owens

A welcome was extended to our newest member Lexe Volk.

Fr. John’s Report:

· Parish Picnic at Lincoln Log Cabin was well attended.
· St. Hedwig Oktoberfest will be Oct. 16th – 12 – 8pm at Newman.  Food, Games & music will be provided.  
· Masses Oct 15 & 16 will be observed as Days of Thanksgiving for the life, ministry & teaching of Blessed Pope John Paul II.
· 5pm Masses 10/8 & 10/15, to be held at Newman Chapel.  On 10/15 a KC dinner is being held on Campus and Mike Drake & Roy Lanham will be inducted into the KC Hall of Fame.
· The stained glass windows should begin to arrive the middle of Oct.
· The Life Chain and Living Rosary on Oct. 2 were both attended well.
· Faith & Light will now be attending 1st Sat. Mass beginning in Nov.  Adoration that month will take place at Newman.
· Mon. Nov. 7th – St. Charles will host an Andrew Dinner. The Bishop & Vocations Director will attend.  It is open to Jr/Sr high boys who might have an interest in the Priesthood.  KCs will provide the meal
· St. Vincent de Paul quilt raffle tickets are available.  Drawing will be held Dec. 8th.
· Nov. 5th – Habitat Trivia Night in hall
· Fr. John suggested we provide a small reception after the All Souls mass on Nov. 2nd.  This way people can continue sharing their time and stories.  Littleford, Owens, Volk & Livingston will attend to this.
· Confirmation will be celebrated in our parish on Sunday, April 29 at the 8:30 am Mass.
Charmaine’s Report
· Plans are coming along for the parish mission - Legacy of Faith - to be held Nov. 27-30.  Frs. Steve Thompson, Chris Brey, Jeff Grant & Mike Haag will be speaking to us on what it means to be “one, holy, Catholic & apostolic church.”  There will be a witness talk from a parish member each night.  Refreshments will be served.
· Study groups on the Roman Missal began Oct. 2nd.  78 people are participating.  Why Catholic will resume for its 4th year in Lent 2012.
· A Protecting God’s Children training session was held on Oct. 4th.  Due to the fact that we still have Jr/Sr high parents who could not attend, another training session will be held on Nov. 3rd.
· RCIA is set to begin on Oct. 11th – at the present time we have 5 inquirers.
· The Rel Ed. Program continues their tradition of collecting peanut butter for the Soup Stop this 1st semester.
Youth Report – Representatives not present.
Old Business

· Plans were finalized for the Feast of St. Charles dinner to be held on Sun. Nov. 4th at 12 noon.  A spaghetti dinner will be served.

New Business

· Our next meeting will be Nov. 9th.  Opening prayer will be led by Deacon Rupp.
The meeting adjourned at 8pm with a closing prayer.
